
SONS OF THE AMERICAN LEGION 

ROY REED SQUADRON #252 

WINSIDE, NE 

JANUARY 26, 2021 

  

Commander Darin Greunke called the meeting to order with 5 members 
present (Darin Greunke, Kevin Andersen, Daryl Mundil, David Greunke and 
Bud Neel).  Cmdr. Greunke led the salute to the flag.  David Greunke offered 
prayer.  A moment of silence was observed for our Forefathers and the 
POW/MIA’s.  Cmdr. Greunke led the members in the Pledge of Allegiance 
and the SONs Preamble. 

  

Bud Neel read the minutes of the November 2020 meeting as there was no 
meeting in December.  David Greunke moved to approve the minutes 
and Daryl Mundil second, motion passed. 

  

Kevin Andersen offered the treasurer’s report on the General account as of 
12-28-20 and 1-24-21. Daryl Mundil moved to approve the report, 
David Greunke second, motion passed. 

Benevolent checking as of 12-28-20: 

Benevolent checking as of 1-24-21: 

Benevolent savings account as of 12-28-20:     

Benevolent savings as of 1-24-21: 

David Greunke moved to approve the Benevolent account report, 
Daryl Mundil second, motion passed. 



  

Committee Reports: 

--Troop support in treasurer’s report was taken from the Benevolent 
checking account.  Troop support account is still at $50.00 after paying for 
postage.  Keep the report the same. 

--Washington D.C. trip.  Cmdr. Greunke has not heard from Kathy 
Hansen.  Kids are still selling items.  Need to know the date of a fundraiser. 

--Bud Neel reported on the Christmas fruit baskets.  They were very well 
received.  Had to thank you cards received.  Pac-n-Save did a great job. 

--Cmdr. Greunke spoke about the scholarships.  Need to get the info to the 
school.  Bud Neel moved the topic for the SAL scholarship be 
“Background and history of the National Sons of the American 
Legion” and 500 words, Daryl Mundil second, motion passed.  Need 
to have applications in by March 23, 2021.  Kevin Andersen moved the 
topic of the Tim Voss scholarship be “Background and history of the 
Winside Sons of the American Legion and how Tim Voss the role of 
Tim Voss”, and 300 words, Daryl Mundil second, motion 
passed.  Get a copy of scholarship form and get it on the website. 

--Raffle prizes was discussed.  Cmdr. Greunke advised one prize not picked 
up from previous raffles were a Ruger 10-22 pink stock and another was a 
Savage M25 bolt action 204 cal.  Possible other prizes are a Dewalt or 
Milwaukee combo pack from Ace Hardware and/or Treager grill or Justin 
Edwards and Jeff Farran are working on a fishing package.  Question was 
asked if we hold weapons or raffle them?  Discuss at a next meeting. 

--Hal Daub donation discussion.  Daryl Mundil moved to donate 
$300.00 to a Hal Daub charity, Gambling Anonymous, in his name, 
David Greunke second, motion passed.  

--Cmdr. Greunke spoke about the 4-H Sharpshooter.  There were 9 kids that 
shot in the American Legion Postal match.  As of the meeting, the Winside 
team was in 1st place and Emily is in 1st place as individual in precision.  Bill 
for targets and fees for classes was $155.00, paid for by Cmdr. 



Greunke.  Daryl Mundil moved to reimburse Cmdr. Greunke the 
$155.00 of expenses, David Greunke second, motion passed. 

--Daryl Mundil spoke about the Gun Show.  Advertising is for July and is out 
already.  Daryl will contact the vendors.  Albion Gun Show is the same 
weekend.  Need a raffle item for the Gun Show. 

  

Sick Call:  Card was sent to Gene Jensen 

  

Unfinished business-none 

New business:  

--Bud reminded members of the District 3 Convention on Saturday, March 
20 in Ponca. 

--District 3 Fundraiser will be held in Wayne County in Oct-Nov.  Need to 
work with Carroll and Wayne Posts to decide what to do. 

--Bud presented the American Legion Legacy Coin for our donation.  Was 
given to Bud at the Mid-Year Conference by Commander Wooten. 

--Bud asked if SONs needed anything from Emblem sales.  Need to order 2 
SAL flags. 

--Patriotic Production letter was received on “Remembering the Fallen”, 
travelling National Memorial.  Daryl Mundil moved to donate to 
Patriotic Production, David Greunke second, motion passed. 

--THANK YOU’s received:  Winside Back Pack program-$1000.00 donation 

                                          Norfolk Vet’s Home-$2000.00 donation 

                                          Lejean Marotz-Fruit Basket 

                                          Bonnie Wylie-fruit basket 



                                          Ronald McDonald House-$250.00 donation  

--SAL newsletter was read:  Boy’s State is June 13-19, 2021 and Jr. Law is 
June 21-24, 2021  

--Wayne County Government Day information was given by Daryl 
Mundil.  Working on it, waiting on Judge to give a date.  It will be on a 
Monday.  Need a contact for K-9 officer, gave Daryl phone number for Dale 
Fellin.  Deb Finn, Wayne County Clerk will speak on registering to vote. 

  

David Greunke offered benediction 

Next meeting is February 23, 2021 

Cmdr. Greunke closed the meeting.  

  
 


